LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 84TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 20, 2015
TO: Honorable Carol Alvarado, Chair, House Committee on Urban Affairs
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3488 by Israel (Relating to appeal of emergency medical services personnel
employment termination to the State Office of Administrative Hearings.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Local Government Code to permit certain emergency medical services
personnel to appeal the withdrawal of the individual's authority to provide medical care and the
termination of employment by a municipality to the State Office of Administrative Hearings. The
bill would require a municipality to adopt procedures for referring the appeals.

Based on information provided by the State Office of Administrative Hearings (SOAH), this
analysis assumes that SOAH would be reimbursed for costs associated with the bill through
interlocal contracts with the affected municipalities. As such, it is further assumed that all duties
and responsibilities necessary to implement the provisions of the bill could be accomplished
utilizing existing staff and resources.

Local Government Impact
SOAH estimated total yearly costs of $38,525 to hear an estimated 25 cases each year under the

provisions of the bill. This analysis assumes applicable municipalities would repay these costs
through interlocal contracts established with SOAH.

The costs to a municipality would depend on the number of cases appealed through SOAH as set
forth by the provisions of the bill.

Source Agencies: 360 State Office of Administrative Hearings
LBB Staff: UP, KVe, SD, EK, ER
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